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Executive Director 

May 2022 

 

Dear Members, 

Like every year before, this year has flown by. In a “quotable quotes” section of the Reader’s 

Digest from 1957, it was suggested that “life is what happens when you are busy making plans”. 

That certainly rang true this year as all of you worked so diligently to allow for your staff and 

students to begin school with full in-person learning. When the mask mandate was ultimately 

lifted for schools, there was cause to think that life would become a semblance of what it once 

was. All of you put federal pandemic dollars into place to help staff, students and their families 

move forward. 

But so much remains that isn’t what you planned for. Staffing shortages and supply chain 

disruptions were a major challenge, but insignificant when compared to the impacts on the 

social, emotional, and mental health of our children and our school community. Increasing the 

supports became a paramount issue since we know that children who are in crisis are not ready 

to learn and those who are stressed do not have the capacity to do their best work. 

And things weren’t as we planned at the MCSBA office as well. We learned that we would need to 

look for new space as the Brighton district, who had taken such great care of us, made the 

decision to sell the building we were housed in. About the same time, I announced I would retire 

at the end of this school year and in between, Beckie Schultz also made the decision to retire as 

program director.  

On top of their family obligations, their regular jobs, and their commitments to their Boards, your 

officers had a lot on their plates this year that they surely didn’t plan for. Their leadership this 

year has been nothing short of remarkable! 

It is clear to us now that the COVID-19 pandemic isn’t done with us yet and that the economic 

impacts will remain along with the personal ones. I want to commend all of you for the work that 

you have done together this past year on behalf of the students you serve. Whether by Zoom or 

in person, you continued your professional development and participated in advocacy for the 

resources that your districts need. You took the time to network and share your experiences, your 

frustrations, and your successes with one another. Once again, you led by example. 

This association is poised to continue its work to support all of you as you strive to provide 

excellence in education for all students. While a simple mission statement, the work is not. But I 

am confident that under your new Executive Director, Amy Thomas, with Nancy Pickering as 

program director and Mary Talbot’s enduring dedication to this association, you will continue to 

do extraordinary things.  

It has been the honor of my life to serve all of you in this role and know that while I might leave 

you to begin my next life’s journey, my admiration and respect for all of you remains. 

Sherry 
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2021-2022 MCSBA Highlights 

Advocating, Educating, Representing 

The school year began as the last one ended, with the pandemic still impacting students, staff and families. 

After a summer of planning for a post-COVID learning environment, districts returned to full-time, in-person 

learning with a mask mandate in place. BOE meetings became contentious as residents attended meetings to 

use the Public Comments portion of the agenda to share their views on masking, vaccination, and Critical Race 

Theory. 

Districts were careful to educate their communities that Federal funds could not be used for tax relief and 

would create a financial cliff for districts when the funds are gone, if they are used for ongoing staffing and 

programs. Districts were thoughtful in their use of funds to support student learning and supports to bridge 

the gap created by the pandemic. 

In November, the MCSBA office staff moved to a new location at 333 Metro Park, Suite C-102 in Brighton. The 

office space is spacious and user-friendly, with room to grow. 

In December, MCSBA hosted two Zoom meetings with 14 of our local representatives as the pandemic 

continued to make travel to Albany impossible. We discussed the continued impact of the tax cap, support of 

expense-based aids and raising the aidable salary for BOCES to increase access and opportunity for our 

students, and the recruitment and retention of a diverse bus driver pool. 

The Association was able to return to an in-person Legislative Breakfast. On February 5, 2022, 16 legislators 

and over 90 MCSBA members attended the event held at the DoubleTree Hotel. Twenty MCSBA members 

served as Table Leaders and the talking points included a great deal of discussion around ending universal 

masking in schools. Other topics included the critical shortage of bus drivers and extending the timeline for 

the transition to zero emission buses. The Association asked for legislative support to increase the aidable 

salary for CTE instructors from $30,000 to $60,000 with a comparable increase in special services aid over the 

next three years. We continued to advocate for a change in the tax cap limit to 2% or the CPI whichever is 

higher, the elimination of negative tax caps, provide specific exclusions for costs like special education, mental 

health and social emotional learning, and to remove the 60% supermajority override requirement. 

Executive Director Sherry Johnson facilitated a Zoom meeting with U.S. Representative Joe Morelle to discuss 

the impact of TikTok in encouraging disruption of the school environment. Bo Wright (MCCOSS), MCSBA 

Officers, and both District Superintendents participated in the meeting. 

In March, NYS Senator Samra Brouk hosted a media conference at Monroe One BOCES to promote the 

importance of CTE (Career and Technical Education) and extending CTE state funding. MCSBA Executive 

Director Sherry Johnson stated that Association members were grateful to Senator Brouk for prioritizing 

increases to the BOCES aid formula for the CTE program in this year’s state budget. 

Led by Co-Chairs Kim McCluski (B2) and Kathy Dillon (B1, CC), in anticipation of the May Budget Vote and 

Board of Education elections, the Communications Outreach Advisory Committee (COAC) met to develop 

talking points for school boards around The Role of the Board of Education and Board Service. BOE members 

were given talking points on the following questions: 1) Reasons to serve on a school board; 2) What is the 

most important role of school board members and how do members work together to achieve this? 3) How 

does a district’s board of education impact the culture and climate of a district? and 4) If we regard our public 

schools as one of the most important assets in a community, what is the responsibility of the board to 

maintain that asset? Other information was provided for What is the most rewarding part of serving on a 

board?  and Do Boards of Education follow a code of ethics? 
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2021-2022 Community Connections 

ACT for Education 

 

A Community Together (ACT) for Education is an initiative by the Monroe County Council of 

School Superintendents for the Monroe One and Monroe 2-Orleans BOCES component districts 

and the RCSD. Working with area businesses, community members and other partners, the ACT 

Steering Committee works to deliver positive messaging about our local school districts and 

encourage community support of public education. 

 

ACT has continued to work with Causewave Community Partners to expand informational 

programing with a series of roundtable webcasts on issues related to public education. The 

webcasts were moderated by Jo Anne Antonacci, District Superintendent, Monroe 2-Orleans 

BOCES and Daniel White, District Superintendent, Monroe One BOCES and included local 

superintendents and other officials related to public education. The webcasts have been well 

received by viewers and include topics such as:  

 

A User-Friendly Guide to the Many Moving Parts of a School District's Budget 

Earning the "Seal of Civic Readiness" 

Social Emotional Wellness and Resources 

COVID Vaccinations and Testing 

 

Programing during both Celebrating Public Schools Week and the 2021 National Small Business 

Week further showcased partnerships with local business that benefit Monroe County students. 

ACT for Education has representation on the Rochester Chamber of Commerce’s Education 

Committee. 

 

The JA Titan of Business Challenge is a regional business strategy tournament for students 

utilizing Junior Achievement’s Titan Simulation Model.  After the competition, students, sponsors 

and community business leaders joined together for the JA Titan Luncheon, Awards Ceremony 

and a Keynote Address by a local “Titan” of business. At the luncheon, ACT for Education 

showcased the finalists of the Community Champion for Education Award and announced the 

yearly winner. 

 

Supporting Our Schools Through Board of Education Service 

Each district’s Board of Education plays a very significant role in the community. Through video 

vignettes created by BOCES 2 and posted on the ACT for Education website, current board 

members shared their thoughts on the role of a board, its impact on culture and climate, important 

responsibilities, and the rewarding experiences of serving on a Board of Education.  
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2021-2022 Representing 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Facts & Figures 

Each year, copies of the MCSBA Facts & Figures 

booklet are given to MCSBA members, the media, 

elected officials and libraries. Sponsor 

advertisements cover the cost of this service. Other 

copies are sold to realtors and relocation offices and 

the Facts & Figures booklet remains an importance 

resource for families moving into Monroe County. 

Best for Less 

This free publication, available in print and download from the 

MCSBA website, highlights the ways member districts utilize 

shared services and cost saving strategies to expand the quality 

and variety of services provided by the county’s public schools. 

Collaborations between schools, colleges, businesses and other 

community organizations that promote college and career 

readiness for students of all ages are showcased. 

 

News Scope 

The MCSBA.org website provides easy access to information and 

programing offered by the Association for member districts and 

the general public. 

Each Friday, MCSBA emails a Weekly Education Update (formerly 

known as E-Clips) on educational issues to members and others 

interested in staying abreast of current educational topics. 

News Scope, the MCSBA newsletter, covers MCSBA events and 

educational issues. Readers include federal, state, and county 

officials, college presidents, attorneys and the media in addition to 

Association members.  

MCSBA also works with local media to help them understand and 

explain issues to the wider community.  

 

 



 
 

8 
 

 

  

  

 

2021-2022 Conferences and Seminars 

 

Despite the COVID-19 pandemic, MCSBA has continued to offer a number of conferences that 

attract school board members, district clerks, and administrators from within and beyond 

Monroe County.  In 2021-2022, MCSBA held two district clerk seminars, two law conferences in 

collaboration with the MCBA School Attorney’s Committee and a seminar for prospective 

school board candidates. Two SED-approved training seminars for new members on Finance 

and Governance were also held. Every conference and seminar is designed to inform and 

enhance professional development for our members. Having the option of Zoom has increased 

member participation in our committee meetings. We are grateful to our presenters who 

dedicated their time and expertise to the members of MCSBA. 

 

District Clerk Conferences 

Legal Updates including Manifestation Hearings; Diversity, Equity and Inclusion (DEI); 

Drone Policies; Zoom vs. In-person Meetings  

Clerks Sharing session including Board Agenda, Consent Agenda Development, Policy 

Development and Management 

Managing Difficult Meetings - Helpful Documents and Communication Strategies  

Budget Vote and Annual Election; The Re-organization Meeting; Board Retreats  
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Law Conference − September 23, 2021 

Student Off-Campus Free Speech Rights in the Context of the New Mahanoy Decision, 

How That Fits into Superintendent Hearings and Discipline Considerations for Students 

with Disabilities   

Legalized Marijuana and Schools and Legal Updates   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring Law Conference − April 28, 2022 

Personnel Issues − Civil Service and Negotiations  

School Board Issues − FOIL Requests, Public Comment Period and Curriculum Issues  

Student Issues − Student Discipline  

Student Issues − Transgender Student Accommodation and Title IX  
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2021-2022 Conferences and Seminars 

NYSED New Governance Training − June 12, 2021 

Powers, Functions and Duties of Boards of Education 

The Role of the Superintendent 

School Board Finance and Business Responsibilities 

School Board Responsibilities as Elected Officers for Communications 

School Board Responsibilities for Employee Relations 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NYSED Approved School Finance Training  

 

 

 

Eighteen participants attended the 

October 16, 2021 seminar. They 

Represented Attica and York, as well as 

eleven MCSBA member districts. 
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2021-2022 Advocacy 

Legislative Breakfast − February 5, 2022 

On February 5th, over 120 MCSBA members and officials from local, state, and the federal 

government met to discuss issues important to public education. Led by Legislative Committee Co-

Chairs Vincent Antonicelli (ER) and Matthew Metras (WI), school board members and administrators 

met with federal, state, and local elected and appointed officials whose decisions affect schools. In 

opening comments, Executive Director Sherry Johnson identified Association priorities, praised 

members for coping with issues caused by the pandemic, and thanked them for providing their 

voices on behalf of those who have yet to find theirs. 

MCSBA members then met with invited officials in two sessions so each participant was able to 

converse with at least two representatives. Discussion topics included: 

 Continue full funding commitments to Foundation Aid and Expense based aids. 

 Provide meaningful flexibility to the tax cap by allowing exceptions for costs that exceed 2% 

and provide for a simple majority override of the tax cap. 

 Continue to support our efforts to deal with the shortages of bus drivers and work with us to 

recruit and retain faculty and staff. 

 Provide direct support for mental health access and services. 

 Increase the BOCES aid formula for Career and Technical Education programs (CTE) and 

special services aid. 

 Provide school districts the metrics needed to move into a post-pandemic learning 

environment. 

Elected officials were also invited to make comments to the whole group. During his comments, 

Congressman Joe Morelle presented Executive Director Sherry Johnson with a plaque 

commemorating her work in the community. 
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2021-2022 Educating 

Information Exchange 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The NYS Registered Apprenticeship & Finger Lakes Youth Apprenticeship Program (FLYAP) 
Rich Turner, Director of the Rochester Technology and Manufacturing Association (RTMA).  

 

Child Abuse Awareness and Prevention  

Stefanie Swejbka, Manager of Community Education from Bivona Child Advocacy Center. 

 

The Seal of Civic Readiness, Civic Knowledge and Participation 

Brian Bartalo, Superintendent; Brendan Keiser, Director of Teaching and Learning; Sue Cory, 

MS/HS Principal; and Mike Crissman, High School Social Studies Teacher and Department Chair, 

Holley CSD. 

 

Update Regarding State Division of Human Rights Proceedings Involving Students and Staff   
Sara Visingard, Esq., Partner, Harris Beach PLLC. 

 

Solar Eclipse 2024: RMSC Planning and Educational Opportunities   

Hillary Olson, President & CEO, RMSC 

 

Communicating with Your Community   

Lanette Cypher, Director of Communications, Spencerport CSD; Iva Petrosino, Director of 

Communications, Gates Chili CSD; Amanda Puleo, APR, Communications Coordinator, Churchville-

Chili CSD. 

 

Systems Integration Project  
Linda Gustin, Executive Director, Systems Integration Project  

 

  

  

 

 

The Information Exchange Committee was led by 

Kerri Keyes (Gates Chili) and Tammy Gurowski 

(Webster). This year’s seminars included a wide 

variety of topics requested by members. The 

presentation and video of the meetings can be 

found on the MCSBA website.  
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2021-2022 Educating 

Labor Relations 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Data Breach: Are You Prepared to Respond to a Cyber Attack or Inadvertent Data Breach in Your 

School?  

Joseph G. Shields, Managing Partner, Ferrara Fiorenza PC and Lindsay A. G. Plantholt, Esq., 

Attorney, Ferrara Fiorenza PC 

 
Federal Stimulus: The Opportunities and Challenges of “Free” Money 

Rick Wood, Assistant Superintendent for Business and Jamie Lissow, Assistant Superintendent 

for Human Resources, Spencerport CSD; John Abbott, Deputy Superintendent for Business and 

Bob Crocetti, Assistant Superintendent for Human Resources, East Irondequoit CSD. 

 

Staff Retention in Trying Times 

Jerilee DiLalla, Assistant Superintendent for Human Resources, Brockport and Michaela 

Perrotto, Assistant Superintendent for Human Resources and Labor Relations, Gates Chili CSD.  
 

SuperEval - Superintendent and School Boards Self-Evaluations 

Michael Horning, Executive Vice President, PLS 3rd Learning and co-author of SuperEval 

presented via Zoom to the MCSBA members present. Bob Hartz, Vice President of Strategic 

Partnerships, SuperEval, facilitated the presentation during the Labor Relations meeting.  

 

New York Marijuana Use Law and What It Means for Schools  

Allison L. Marley, Esq., Partner, Ferrara Fiorenza PC  

 

Hot Topics in Labor Relations: New York Education Law Section 3020-a Process and Updates; 
The Interactive Process to Determine Reasonable Accommodations as COVID-19 Restrictions are 

Lifting; and Negotiations and Current Trends    
Sara Visingard, Esq., Partner and Steven G. Carling, Senior Counsel, Harris Beach PLLC   

 

RASHP II Annual Update  

Scott R. Covell, Assistant Superintendent for Management Services, Monroe 1 BOCES and 

Charles McLauchlin, Area Vice President and Consulting Actuary, Arthur J. Gallagher & Co. 

     

The Labor Relations Committee led by Barb 

Babiarz (Penfield) and Frank Muscato (Gate Chili) 

continued with a full sequence of programming. 
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2021-2022 Advocating 

Legislative Committee 

 

 

 

 

 

Members identified the following priorities 1) Funding/Federal stimulus money while helpful, is 

only one-time funding; 2) Testing requirements for unvaccinated staff and students; 3) Quarantined 

students; 4) Bus driver shortages/CDL requirements; and 5) Overall staff shortages.  

 

The Association monitored Senator Gillibrand’s bill called The Universal School Meals Act, which 

would provide breakfast, lunch dinner and a snack to all school aged children regardless of income. 

Fourteen legislative committee members had a productive meeting with Assemblyman Bronson 

regarding the current bus driver shortage and possible long-term solutions.  

 

COAC: Communications Outreach Advisory Committee 

Culturally Responsive-Sustaining Framework (CR-S Framework) is a set of guidelines 

NYSED developed in 2018 to guide the implementation for culturally responsive 

education. Talking points on the Framework were distributed to Association members 

and included four principles: A Welcoming and Affirming Environment; High 

Expectations and Rigorous Instruction; Inclusive Curriculum and Assessment; and 

Ongoing Professional Development. 

In the fall of 2021, COAC refined the MCSBA position paper on Public Education − The 

Federal Role: Support, Not Governance for use with our representatives at the 

February Legislative Breakfast. 

COAC met to develop talking points for school boards around The Role of the Board 

of Education and Board Service. 

 Reasons to serve on a School Board. 

 What is the most important role of school board members and how do members 

work together to achieve this? 

 How does a district’s board of education impact the culture and climate of a 

district? 

 If we regard our public schools as one of the most important assets in a 

community, what is the responsibility of the board to maintain that asset? 

 What is the most rewarding part of serving on a board? 

 Do Boards of Education follow a code of ethics? 

The Legislative Committee prepares and promotes the 

Association’s legislative positions. This year, under the 

leadership of Matt Metras (West Irondequoit) and Vincent 

Antonicelli (East Rochester) the committee met with local 

representatives via Zoom in December and hosted an in-

person Legislative Breakfast in February. 
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2021-2022 Member Networking Opportunities 

 

The Board Leadership committee, made up of Board of Education presidents and vice presidents, 

was again one of the Association’s most important offerings. The meetings for members 

to network with their peers to share ideas and concerns with each other regarding their 

leadership roles and responsibilities was especially important this year due to the tumultuous 

atmosphere around BOE meetings. Members met throughout the year to support each other and 

problem solve through the ever-changing issues related to student and staff safety in the 

pandemic, the discourse at school board meetings and national issues impacting our local 

school districts.  

Similarly, the district clerk’s seminars that are offered by the Association annually in spring and 

fall helped district clerks support each other and navigate through a number of pandemic related 

issues over the past three years. These seminars included topics self-selected by the district 

clerks and also served as critical networking and mentoring opportunities. 

 

2021-2022 Leadership Professional Development 

Role of Race & Ethnicity in K-12 Education 

 

On July 26, 2021 more than 90 MCSBA members attended a professional development 

opportunity hosted by MCSBA, Monroe One BOCES, and Monroe 2-Orleans BOCES entitled The 

Role of Race & Ethnicity in K-12 Education. The session included a presentation by Dr. Sean 

Eversley Bradwell, Assistant Professor, Department of Education in the School of Humanities and 

Sciences at Ithaca College. There were small group discussions among members to further 

explore the topic. 
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2021-2022 Standing Committee Members 

District Steering Executive Legislative Committee Labor Relations Information Exchange 

BOCES #1  Kim McCluski 
 

Kim McCluski 
Dan White 
 

Margaret Burns  
Lisa Latten 
Kim McCluski 
Tom Nespeca 
 

Margaret Burns 
Bryan Buttram  
Scott Covell  
Maureen Nupp 
 

Margaret Burns 
Scott Covell 
Mark Kokanovich 
Lisa Latten  
Nancy Semal 

BOCES #2 John Abbott 
Jo Anne Antonacci 
 

Dennis Laba 
Jo Anne Antonacci 
John Abbott  
 

John Abbott  
Cindy Dawson 
Kathy Dillon 
Dennis Laba  

John Abbott 
Kathy Dillon 
 

Cindy Dawson 
Chuck Phillips 
 

Brighton  Larry Davis  
Kevin McGowan 
 

Karen Hatch Andrea Constanza 
Larry Davis 
Susan Gasparino 

Susan Gasparino 
Julene Gilbert  
Christina Lee  

Brockport  Terry Ann Carbone 
Sean Bruno 
 

Terry Ann Carbone  
Jeff Harradine 

Sean Bruno-MCCOSS 
Robert Lewis 
Mike Turbeville    

Kathy Robertson 
Mike Turbeville    

Churchville-Chili Kathy Dillon 
 

Kathy Dillon  
Lori Orologio 
Cheryl Repass 

Kathy Dillon Kristen Brumbaugh 
Steve Hogan 

Mike Iacucci 
Jon Payne  

East Irondequoit  Kim Lasher 
Mary Grow 
 

Stacey Beaumont 
Jill Ricci 
 

Bob Crocetti 
Kim Lasher  
 

Stacey Beaumont 
Doreen Goossen 
Mary Grow  
Pat Storm 

East Rochester Vincent Antonicelli James Haugh 
Jennifer Majewski-   
     Lesinski 

Vincent Antonicelli* Jenalee Herb 
 

Jennifer Majewski – 
     Lesinski 
 

Fairport  Peter Forsgren 
Brett Provenzano 
 

Erica Belois-Pacer 
Joyce Kostyk  
Brett Provenzano ++ 

Damon Buffum  
Peter Forsgren 
Doug Lauf 

Damon Buffum  
Marty Cardona 
Doug Lauf 

Gates Chili Kerri Keyes  
Frank Muscato 

Jeffrey Pettenski 
Christopher Dailey 
 

Frank Muscato 
 

Frank Muscato* 
 

Kerri Keyes* 
 

Greece  Sean McCabe  
Kathy Graupman 
 

Tracey Farmer 
Bill Maloney  
Sherita Traywick 

Tracey Farmer 
Gina Larsen 
Bill Maloney 
Scott Moyer 

Tammy Flores 

Hilton Nancy Pickering Brian O’Connor  
Casey Kosiorek 
 

Brian O’Connor  
 

Ned Dale 
 

Nancy Pickering  
 

Holley  Robin Silvis  
Brian Bartalo 

Andrea Newman 
 

Anne Winkley 
 

Brian Bartalo ++ 

Honeoye Falls-Lima Amy West David Francis 
Gene Mancuso 
Amy West 

Caralyn Ross  
Gene Mancuso 
Amy West 

Bruce Capron 
Gary Stottler 
Amy West 

David Francis 
Christopher Neff 
Amy West  
Renee Williams 

Kendall  Lisa Levett  
Nicholas Picardo 

Rachel Fisken 
David Warren 

Rachel Fisken 
Bryan Hardenbrook 

Lisa Levett  
Chaley Swift 

Penfield Barb Babiarz  
Mark Elledge 
 

Mark Elledge  
Thomas Putnam 
 

Mark Elledge Barbara Babiarz* 
Daniel Driffill 
Stephen Kenny  
Tom Putnam ++ 

Catherine Dean  
Tom Putnam 
 

Pittsford Amy Jo Thomas 
 

Amy Jo Thomas  
Mike Pero 
 

Sarah Pelusio  
Robin Scott 
Amy Jo Thomas 

Ted Aroesty 
Pete Sullivan  
Amy Jo Thomas 

Jeff Casey 
Sarah Pelusio 
Amy Jo Thomas 

Rochester  Cynthia Elliot  
Lesli Myers-Small 

Ricardo Adams 
Amy Maloy 

Cynthia Elliott 
 

 

Rush-Henrietta Bo Wright Diane McBride  
Bo Wright ++ 
 

Diane McBride 
Bo Wright 

Mai Abdullah 
Patrick McCue  
Andy Whitmore 

Nerlande Anselme 
Annmarie Strzyzynski 
 

Spencerport Gary Bracken 
Kristin Swann 

Gary Bracken  
Kristin Swann 
 

Gary Bracken  
Lori Stone 
 

Gary Bracken  
Leah Brown 
 

Gary Bracken 
Leah Brown 
Lori Stone 
Ty Zinkiewich 

Victor  Tim DeLucia  
Tim Terranova 

Tim DeLucia 
Trisha Turner 

Karen Ballard 
Tim DeLucia 

Karen Ballard 
Tim DeLucia 

Webster Tammy Gurowski 
 

Tammy Gurowski 
Brian Neenan 
 

Jennifer Birdsong-Ng 
Shanna LaDelfa 
Brian Freeman 

Linda Dioguardi 
Maria Rigillo 
Dave Swinson 

Mike Alt  
Tammy Gurowski* 
Brian Neenan 

West Irondequoit Matthew Metras 
 

Ann Cunningham  
Aaron Johnson 
 

Ann Cunningham 
Aaron Johnson 
Matthew Metras* 
Matt Sullivan 

Michelle Cramer  
Matt Metras 
John Vay 
 

Joe Jackson  
Matthew Sullivan 
 

Wheatland-Chili  James Musshafen 
Lynda Quick 

Cindy Dawson 
Lynda Quick 

Beth Nolan Cindy Dawson  
Courtney Panek 

*Committee Co-Chair 
++Superintendent representative from the Monroe County Council of School Superintendents 
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2021-2022 Departures 

We thank you for your dedication and service to our children, to 

your community and to public education. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MCSBA     Sherry Johnson, Executive Director; Beckie Schultz, Program Director 

BOCES 1     Robert Dickson (in memoriam); Laura Whitcomb 

Brighton     Andrea Costanza 

Churchville-Chili    Mike Grabowski 

Fairport     Damon Buffum 

Greece     Robert LaPlaca; Michael Valicenti 

Honeoye Falls-Lima    Gary Stottler 

Kendall     Julie Christensen, Superintendent 

Penfield     Barb Babiarz; Shaun Hakiel 

Pittsford     Pete Sullivan, Amy Thomas 

Rush-Henrietta    Annmarie Strzyzynski; Bo Wright, Superintendent 

Spencerport     Kevin Hutton; Greg Kincaid 

Victor      Christopher Eckhardt 

Webster     Tammy Gurowski, Maria Rigillo 

West Irondequoit    Matthew Fink 

 

  

In memoriam 

Robert Dickson, Monroe One BOCES 
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